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Eight years is not a short period of time

Limits on the number of years of service can help bring in new blood and fresh ideas.

S hould a limit on the number of terms or years of service be set 
for elected public officials? This question has been hotly debated 

in many democracies, including the United States. While many people 
know that there are no term limits for members of the US Congress, 
much fewer know that there were actually congressional term limits in 
the Articles of Confederation, which was replaced by the US Constitu-
tion of 1789, where such limits were omitted.

Eight-year and six-year rules
Interestingly, the TIC also had a similar debate about 10 years ago. 
Among the many amendments to the TIC’s M&A adopted in 2006 
by an Extraordinary General Meeting was one which required that 
starting from 2006/2007, all trade directors (except the Chairman) 
have to step down for one year after eight consecutive years if 
they wish to continue to serve on the Board afterwards. Prior to 
the adoption of the amendments, the Constitution/By-law Commit-
tee and the Board of Directors had repeatedly discussed them for two 
years before finally endorsing them. The major reason for the “eight-
year rule”, which triumphed over the counter-argument that elections 
should be the best judge of the competence of elected directors, was 
that it is vitally important to have new blood on the Board regularly so 
that fresh ideas are available for its consideration.

And then in 2009, the Governance Committee proposed that 
there should also be a limit on the number of years of service for 
Committee members as there was already one for trade directors, and 
the Committees also need to have new ideas regularly. The proposal 
was adopted by the Board quickly, and therefore with effect from 
2009/2010, members of all Committees (including the convenors) 
can serve at most for six consecutive years, after which they have 
to take a one-year break before resuming the positions again.

Although the debate about mandatory retirement from the Board 
and the Committees has been settled for now, it may emerge again 

when the TIC decides its future roles some time later.


